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The IQAC organised a National Webinar on Green Campus Initiatives towards 

Sustainable Development on 29.07.2023. The Resource of the programme was Dr. Bindya 

M. Varghese., Dean, Department of Computer Science, Rajagiri College of Social Science, 

Kerala. Dr. Bindya incorporated UN Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs) into the 

discussion on green campus initiatives. Connecting these goals to the National Assessment and 

Accreditation Council (NAAC) criterias. 

On 18.08.2023 IQAC (Internal Quality Assurance Cell) conducted an orientation 

session on the National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC) criteria and 

standard operating procedures (SOP) for both Shift I and Shift II staff members. Dr. Mary 

Agnes, the IQAC coordinator of the college, is the resource person for the programme ensured 

a comprehensive understanding of the subject matter, providing a clear explanations and 

knowledge on all seven criteria and SOPs for maintaining accreditation standards and 

improving the overall quality of education and operations within the institution. 

A workshop was conducted by IQAC (Internal Quality Assurance Cell) on 29th & 

30th November 2023. The workshop focused on assessing the college's preparation for 

submitting the Self Study Report (SSR). The Resource person of the two day’s visit was Dr. T. 

Augustine Arul Prasad Associate Professor, Former IQAC Coordinator, Department of 

Chemistry, D.D.G.D. Vaishnav College (Autonomous), Chennai. 

The IQAC organized an ASQC meeting on January 31, 2024. Dr. Mary Agnes, the 

coordinator, briefed about the Student Satisfaction Survey (SSS) and highlighted its 

significance for the upcoming NAAC peer team visit and also encouraged all the students to 

participate in the survey and to give the comprehensive feedback that can contribute to enhance 

the quality of education and overall student experience within the institution.  

On 5.02.2024 The IQAC organized a guest lecture on empowering students for 

excellence: focusing on navigating the NAAC accreditation journey together. Mr. B. 

Fuzail Ahamed, Assistant Professor in the Department of Business Administration and a 

member of IQAC at Islamiah College (Autonomous) in Vaniyambadi, served as the resource 



person for the program. The program, which was conducted for both Shift I and Shift II 

students, provided an opportunity to learn about the NAAC visit and understand their 

contribution towards it. Empowering students with knowledge about the accreditation process 

and encouraging their active participation is crucial for the success of the institution's 

accreditation efforts. 

On 25.03.2024, the Student Forum for the academic year 2023-2024, conducted on 

March 25, 2024, represents a pivotal moment for both the student body and the administration 

of the institution. With the presence of the Principal, Vice-Principals, Deans, Heads of 

Departments (HoDs), and other faculty members, the forum offered a robust platform for open 

dialogue, aimed at addressing the challenges faced by students and exploring potential 

solutions. 

 


